
 

                       

 

                           ~The SIR LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160~                         

CHARTEERED APRIL 22, 1991 

                                    

                      
 

MEMBERSHIIP OPEN TO MEN REGARDLESS OF AGE, RACE, COLOR, OR RELIGION 
GETTING  TOGETHER FOR LUNCH AND ENJOYING OUR VARIOUS ACTIVITIES 

HIGH MOUNTAIN NEWS 

 
 
	

JUNE	2022	
We meet the 4th Monday of the month 

        Next reg. meeting – our 376TH ………. JUNE 27, 2022……….……………….We meet at Fandango Casino   
       Officers & Chairmen………………………..10:00am.....................................3800 S. Carson St. 
       Social hour………………………………………11:00am…………………………………..Carson City, NV 89701 
       Luncheon…………………………….............12:00 noon 

 
 
 
Hello fellow SIR.   
  
This month makes the halfway point of my term as your Big Sir.  Our, (the 
BEC), is filling the elected offices for next year.  Please take a few minutes to 

think about the good times you have had and the friends that you made in our Sir Branch 160 
and step forward and fill one of the positions that will be vacated at the end of this year.  It takes 
very little time to fulfill the requirements of an officer in Branch 160.   
I hope to see you all at the June 27 meeting.  If you don’t receive a call from your caller by June 
22nd, please contact them and let them know that you will be attending. This is very important 
we need an accurate number of those attending or we will be charged extra by Fandango 
 
Your, Big Sir John Lilygren 
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My Fellow SIR Members, 
 
We continue to break attendance records. We had 55 members and guests 
attend the May meeting, which is the largest number so far this year. As 
usual, the food and service were outstanding at the Casino Fandango. 

However, we continue to have members show up that did not communicate to their Caller that 
they were planning to attend. This causes problems for the Casino Fandango in table set up and 
food preparation. So, if you are planning to attend a meeting, please make sure you notify your 
Caller. If you don’t know who your Caller is, the latest Caller List is on the Branch 160 website. 
Likewise, if you are planning to bring a guest, your Caller needs to know that too. 
 
Our speaker in May was Will Richardson from the Tahoe Institute for Natural Science (TINS). 
He spoke on “The Impact of wildfires on Sierra Nevada wildlife”. It was interesting to hear how 
fires can rejuvenate a forest if it is not large and hot. He spoke on how many of the plants and 
animals have adapted to this kind of fire. However, the large, intense fires. like the Dixie and 
Caldor fires last year, virtually sterilize the ground making it much more difficult for plants and 
animals to return. 
 
Our June Speakers will be from Sacramento chapter of the Tuskegee Airmen Heritage. They are 
Lanelle Roberts Brent and Leigh Roberts, daughters of one of the first Tuskegee Airmen, 
George S. “Spanky” Roberts. The title of their talk is “Tuskegee Airmen History”. If you have 
not seen the movie “Red Tails” you might want to watch it. It will give you a little insight into 
what the Tuskegee Airmen were all about. 
 
Keep up the good work on bringing in new members. New members are what keeps our Branch 
thriving. Remember, first time guest gets a lunch on us!!  Also, the Branch works because 
members volunteer to help. We have a Nomination committee now looking for Officers and 
Assistants for next year. If you are asked to help with a task or are considered for an office or 
work on a committee, give it a shot. Our volunteers keep us running. You will find it rewarding 
as well.  
 
Thanks to all of you that came to the May meeting and I hope to see more of you on June 27.  
 
Your Little SIR, Tom Kerns 
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Sir Branch 160 
South Lake Tahoe 
Executive Meeting 

May 23 2022 
 

Big Sir John Lilygren called the meeting to order at 10:05 am. 
 
Executive Committee:    
 
Big Sir: John Lilygren  
Little Sir: Ton Kerns 
Secretary: Joe McKenna 
Asst. Secretary:  Absent 
Treasurer:  Mike Patton 
Asst. Treasure:  Neil Wolf 
Director: Skip Hempler 
Director: John Gerard 
Director: Terry Cannon 
Director: Jim Beilstein 
   
Secretary:  The minutes of the March meeting were approved and accepted with no corrections. 
 
Big SIR:  reported on correspondence from state SIR referencing membership.  Big SIR also reported that a committee 
chaired by Dave Tiongco will meet and come up with a list of possible candidates for future branch offices. 
 
Little SIR:  Tom Kerns reported he was working on contacting Tahoe-Douglass Recreation for the SIR picnic facilities.  
Tom will also be sending out ballots to vote on a permanent luncheon facility.  Those who have attended both Fandango 
and Elks lunches will be eligible to vote.  Tom has also lined up interesting speakers for the next several meetings.   
 
Treasurer: Mike Patton stated that we had a total of $3,400.20 as of May 23,2022. A motion was made to pay $42.00 for 
those members who are on medical leave, the motion was seconded and passed. A $200.00 deposit was paid to 
Douglass County for the annual picnic.  All the paper work for our tax exemption ID number and nonprofit have been 
submitted. 
 
Attendance:  No report 
 
Membership:  No report 
Chair Reports: 
 
Golf: Sig reported that the golf functions are going well and will say more at the general meeting. 
Sunshine:   
 
Old Business:  Rosters are available. 
 
New Business:   
 
Adjournment:  11:04  
 
Submitted by Joe McKenna Secretary 
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45ORM 28, SONS IN RETIREMENT MONTHLY CASH REPORT Branch No.-   160 

Branch No. – 160 Area – 2 Region – 6 
Month – May Year – 2022 MONTH YTD 
BEGINNING CASH BALANCE (Total Cash)                                           Line 1 $3,623.92 $4,211.09 
  
GENERAL ACCOUNTS  
   Receipts  
              101  Contributions---  $28.00 $83.00 
              102  Interest .06 $.32 
              103  Other—Assessments  Bob Pitcock won 50/50 and paid for 5 assessments for members 
out on medical, Mossimen,Herman,Feletar,Ramicotti,waggoner (2)  $77.00 $133.00 

                      Subtotal General Receipts                                                  Line 2 $105.06 $216.32 
   Disbursements  
              201  Printing, Supplies etc $87.63 $580.41 
              202  Postage $46.40 $170.59 
              205  State Board Pro Rata Assessments  $390.25 
              206  Other – Joe D’Angelo SIR  new membership frames and letters  $95.27 
                      Subtotal General Disbursements                                         Line 3 $134.03 $1,236.52 
                      NET GENERAL gain / (loss)                                     Line 4 ( 2-3 ) $28.97 $1,020.20 
 
CUSTODIAL ACCOUNTS   
     Receipts   
              301  Monthly Luncheon—Roderick-$50  and Bill Thomas paid for missed lunches $1,350.00 $5,766.00 
              306  Rooster Items $52.00 $127.00 
              307  Other  50/50 DRAWING $220.00 $805.00 
              308  Other—Picnic raffle sales   
                      Subtotal Custodial Receipts                                                 Line 5 $1,622.00 $6,698.00 
     Disbursements   
              401  Monthly Luncheon  $1,385.94 $5,527.88 
              402  Special Activities     $200.00 
              406  Rooster Purchases $182.00 $232.00 
              407  Other  50/50 PAYOUT $105.00 $385.00 
                      Subtotal Custodial Disbursements                                       Line 6 $1,672.94 $6,344.88 
                      NET CUSTODIAL gain / (loss)                                  Line 7 ( 5-6 ) $50.94 $353.12 
   

ENDING CASH BALANCE (Total Cash)                                  Line 8 ( 1+4+7 )  
$3,544.01 

 
$3,544.01 

CASH ELEMENTS  MEMBERSHIP  
Checking                   $3,343.01 Members 113  
Savings     
Other $201.00 Include HLM’s  
Total $3,544.01   

 
06/05/2022, Patrick M. Patton                  
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Membership & Luncheon Report 
SIR – Lake Tahoe Branch 160 

Your attendance Chairman, Steve Butts 
 
 
 MAY 2022 
 
 
 

 
Total Member previous report (114) 
 
Members Dropped (2) George Blake, Adam 
Morneo 
 
Members Added (0)  
 
Total Members this report (113) 
 
Inactive to active (0)  
 
Medical Leave (9) Ed Rector, Jack Post, Franz 
Goepfert, Leo Fuller, Vern Flicklin, Ray Grubbs, Joe 
Killian, Dan Rodriguez, Bill Van Hoosan 
 
Excused short-term illness or recovery (1) Alan 
Norton 
 
Total excused members (10)  
 
Total Active Members minus Excused Members 
(103) 
 
Total number unexcused not at meeting (49) 
 
Members attending meeting (55) 
 
Visitors – Speaker (1) Richard Davis 
 
Prospective New Members (2) Bryan Smith, Andy 
Hrindo 
 
Total Luncheon meeting Fandango (58) 
 
 
 
 
 

ROOSTER SALES 
~NOTICE ON SALE NOW~ 

SUPPORT “The SIR” ~ DRESS IT UP WITH 
ROOSTER PINS,  

HATS AND SHIRTS. 
SHOW HOW PROUD YOU 

ARE TO BE A SIR!! 
HATS ~$15 
VESTS ~$29.50   

POLO SHIRTS~ $16/$21 
WICKING SHIRTS~$20/24/30              
 PINS ~ SMALL $2/LARGE $3   
 GOLF/BOWLING TOWELS ~$9 
               Start looking good! 

DAVE TIONGCO 
 

 
BADGE DRAWING WINNER FOR  
JUNE LUNCHEON JIM BEILSTEIN 

Come to a meeting, have lunch, hear our guest 
speaker and have your badge pulled from the 

bucket for a lunch on the SIR at the next meeting. 
 

 
Lake Tahoe Branch 160 Badge Color Scheme: 
Charter Member…RED Honorary Life 
Member… GOLD New Member…BLUE the 
rest of us…BLACK. When you see a badge with 
BLUE lettering indicating a NEWER 
MEMBER, be sure to make him feel welcome. 
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Previews of Coming Attractions … 
                                                                          
JUNE/JULY 
 
6/20 Golf Wolf Run 8am SG 
6/27 Sir Meeting Carson City at Fandango Casino 11am 
6/28 Golf Lake Ridge 8:30 SG 
7/5 Golf Empire Ranch 8:30 SG 
7/11 Golf Dayton Valley 8{24 SG 
7/17 Golf Silver Oak 8:30 SG 
7/25 Sir Meeting Carson City at Fandango Casino 11am 
7/27 Golf Toiyabe 8:30 SG 

   

 
 
 

  6 NEIL FOX, 9 RON TICKNOR,  
11 BRAD THOMPSON, 15 JOHN GOODING,  

17 SKIP HEMPLER, 19 DAVE NOLTE,  
23 DAVID AGREE, 28 MIKE VADNAIS 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

MEMBERS ANNIVERSERY 
FOR THE MONTH OF JUNE 

1998 LEO FULLER, 2004 JOE KILLIAN,  
2009 DICK PRICE, 2010 RON THOMPSON,  

2012 RICHARD PIKE, TED TAYLOR,  
2014 MARSHALL MCCURDY,  

2017 JOHN  GREENHUT,  
2018 GLENN RODERICK, DAVID SCOTT 

 
 

 
ATTENDANCE REMINDER 

 
Sir’s if you plan to (1) miss more than 3 meetings in 
a row, or (2) if you need to be put on Medi5.cal 
Leave as a patient or caregiver, or (3) if you are 
leaving the area either as a snowbird or for an 
extended vacation. Please contact Steve Butts at 
(775)722-0177 or email at Stakas94@att.net. 
Members will be contacted if they are missing 
meetings without notification 
 

TOM KERNS BOOKS 
It’s not a book club, but a BOOK exchange.  I have 
books that I have read and in boxes that I bring to 

meetings, if you have any books that you have 
read bring them and pick out something you 

might want to read.  You don’t need to bring a 
book for the exchange only if you want to. 

 
How to sponsor a New Member. . . 

Present him with a business card for his free lunch 
on Sir Branch 160.  He should be able to attend 
the monthly meetings.  Make him aware that 
there is an assessment of $7 once a year, but 

some members make voluntary donations to help 
cover our expenses.  Tell Him that dress is casual 
and to arrive at Fandango Casino in Carson City 
during the social hour - -after 11a.m. but well be 

for 12 noon –Introduce your guest as a 
prospective member when called upon.  He 
won’t have to make a speech.  Pick up an 

application (or go online) help him fill it out and 
then return it to the Membership Chairman.  His 

application will be processed and, typically, he 
can be introduced as a New Member at our next 

regular luncheon meeting.   
 

Roster changes 
DROP 

GEORGE BLAKE, ADAM MORNEO 
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We will be posting our scheduled meeting dates, location 
and speakers 3-4 months in advance in the newsletter 
each month.  
 
Upcoming Meeting dates 2022  
------------------------------------------ 
Monday June 27th 

Location: Casino Fandango, Carson City 
Speaker: Leigh Roberts and Lanelle Roberts -    
Tuskegee Airmen Heritage Chapter,  
History of the Tuskegee Airmen 

 
Monday July 25th 

Location: Casino Fandango, Carson City 
Speaker: Kip Steele, “Insights into the FBI” 
 

Monday August 22nd  
Location: Casino Fandango, Carson City 
Speaker: From Washoe Tribe 
 

 
 

RSVP no-shows 
If you make a RSVP to the luncheon and are a no 

show, the branch is charged for you missing it. 
You will be charged $25.00     

 
 
 

 
RETURN YOUR CALLS 

Our Callers do a great job in calling our 
members about if you are coming to the 
luncheon and asking if you will be bringing a 
guest.  The problem is some are not confirming if 
they will be attending and then showing up 
without a RSVP to the Caller.  We are charged 
for the number of attendees who RSVP and 
those who do not RSVP show up we are charged 
more for the price of the luncheon.  So, if you 
don’t RSVP be prepared to be charged more for 
the luncheon.   
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Visit the SIR Website at sirinc.org and read “SIR 
HAPPENINGS”—the SIR State Newsletter. Sir 
Branch 160 Web Site is up and running. 
https://sirinc2.org/z_branch160/index.html 
 
 
 

TO:  SIR BRANCH 160 
      C/O SIR Mike Patton 
        2606 Claphan Ln. 
        Minden NV 89423 
  
 I’m enclosing my donation in the amount of 

 

$ ___________ 
 

    For     Missed meeting donations 
 
         I’ll be gone for a while 
 
       Just because 
   
Name _______________________________ 
 
BADGE #_________ 
 

 

~NOTICE~ 
All travel events and other activities sponsored by 

Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, or its Branches, are 
for the convenience and pleasure of its  

members and their guests who desire to participate.  
Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches do 

not assume any responsibility for the well-being or 
safety of the participants or passengers, or their 

property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner 
pertaining to said activities. 



…NEWSLETTER… 
 

LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
 

           BIG SIR------------------------JOHN LILYGREN---------------530-577-5234       DIRECTOR----------------JOE TOMLIN-----------------------775-790-7160 
         LITTLE SIR-------------------JOHN KERNS--------------------925-202-5922       DIRECTOR--------------- SKIP HEMPLER-------------------775-588-4998 
         SECRETARY-----------------JOE MCKENNA……………..530-544-5806       DIRECTOR----------------TERRY CANNON------------------775-883-4605 
         ASST. SECRETARY--------TBD---------------------------------------------------       DIRECTOR----------------JIM BEILSTEIN--------------------775-790-5180 
         TREASURER-----------------MIKE PATTON-----------------775-300-1073        DIRECTOR----------------JOHN GERARD-------------------530-542-2876 
         ASST. TREASURER--------NEIL WOLF---------------------530-318-4091       DIRECTOR-----------------STEVE BUTTS--------------------775-722-0177 

HONORARY DIRECTORS 
              KEN KOEGL----------------------------------619-651-5508                                   MIKE VADNAIS------------------------------------775-546-0810 
              JACK POST-----------------------------------530-570-8063                                   DAVE TIONGCO-----------------------------------775-265-9448 
              TOM SAWYER-------------------------------775-852-8675                                   RON THOMPSON----------------------------------775-848-1402 

LARRY COFFMAN -----------------------------------------------530-577-0328 
BRANCH OFFICIAL E-MAIL CONTACT AND WEB MASTER JAMES MAXEDON jmx7@pacbell.net 

   Area 6 Governor – Gary Johnson 530-333-4814 - Region 2 Director – Dale D. Decker 209-533-0455 - State President– Rick Kindle 
 
 
 
 

 
 
SIR Branch 160 Newsletter 
P.O. Box 550086                             
So. Lake Tahoe, CA 96155 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 


